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Welcome to the summer edition 
of the Parish magazine. 

As from May 3rd 2019 we now have 
a new Council and welcome Mrs. 
Carol Northwood (Stantonbury 
and Linford Wood), Mrs. Barbara 
Wright (Oakridge Park) and 
Mr. Muhammad (Abid) Anwar 
(Bradville). Regrettably we say 
goodbye to Cllr Farmer (Oakridge 
Park) and Cllr Parker (Stantonbury 
and Linford Wood) and thank them 
for their work and contributions 
to the parish. The body of the 
Council therefore remains largely 
unchanged. A full list is provided 
on our website.

In this copy we have taken the 
opportunity to re-state what a 
Parish Council can and cannot do. 
This new Council will serve the 
community until 2023 and we will 
be publishing a four-year plan in 
the near future. An outline of the 
areas we are considering is also 
given later in the magazine.

We continue to support the 
construction of the Aldi store on 
Stantonbury and the retention 
of the mural in some form which 
is presenting some serious 
challenges. Planning approval for 
the store has been awarded but 
with caveats regarding the wall. 
We will keep parishioners advised 
through our website how this 
progresses. 

Looking forward we have changed 
our IT provider and this change 
will provide direct emails to all 
councillors. The Parish Ranger 
phone number will also change. 
Details will be provided to all 
residents in due course. 

In response to complaints 
regarding dog fouling, we 
welcome David Barnes who we 
have contracted for the purpose 
of reducing dog fouling and fly 
tipping throughout the parish. 
David is a Milton Keynes Council 
certified Enforcement Officer and 
can issue on the spot fines for 
transgressors. To clarify his role 
slightly, he is not there to pick up 
dog waste - as has been requested 
by a dog walker! 

Speeding continues to plague 
the parish and in recent weeks 
speeds of 50mph were recorded 
in Ashfield (limit 30mph). The 
section of road this was recorded 
on was 150 yards (137m) long, 
steeply inclined, commencing 
at a blind corner and finishing 
at a T junction. In plain terms 
the vehicles were accelerating 
downhill in a residential area. The 
vehicle registrations are recorded. 

We are therefore meeting with the 
Chief Inspector of Thames Valley 
Police with a view to enforcing 
speed limits and a campaign on 
crime prevention generally.  The 

outcome of the meeting with TVP 
will be uploaded onto our website.

We receive many positive 
comments regarding the work 
of the Parish Ranger Lee and we 
thank the community for these. 
Employing Lee has been very 
successful and we are expanding 
this role by employing a further 
Ranger initially on a part-time 
basis, moving to full-time as 
demand for maintenance issues 
increases. Alongside Lee we are 
delighted to have a body of Parish 
Guardians who regularly provide 
feedback about the parish and 
come together to have regular 
litter picks.

The Parish Council hopes our 
parishioners have a pleasant 
summer. 

Cllr Graham Davison
Chairman Stantonbury Parish Council.

CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS

We always welcome articles and community notices for inclusion in this newsletter and items of local 
interest, old photographs, etc.

For submission deadlines please contact the Parish Office on 01908 227 201  
Or email: info@stantonburyparishcouncil.org.uk

Handwritten items can be accepted and photographs could be scanned  
by the Parish Office. Stantonbury Parish Council reserves the right to  
edit, defer or refuse articles and advertising submitted for publication.
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Barbara Wright
When Oakridge Park was in the first 
stages of  planning I was involved 
through my role as MK Ward 
Councillor and kept a very close eye 
to make sure the needs of the new 
residents would be catered for. I was 
able to supply the developers with 
some of the names for the roads;  
Fair Isle View, Aran Court and Cable 
Grove were the three I named. I have 
many friends and folks that I have 
assisted over the years who were 
delighted that I stood to represent 
Oakridge Park on Stantonbury Parish 
Council. 

There are still many things that 
need to be finalised and made good. 

Both the shopping area and Stanton 
Low Park have brought more traffic, 
people & dogs into the area which 
has given rise to issues that need 
to be addressed. So if you have any 
concerns or need help and advice 
please contact me via Stantonbury 
Parish Council and I will try and 
work some “Magic”.

Carol Northwood
My husband and I have lived in 
Stantonbury for 40 years and 
raised our 2 daughters here. I hope 
that I will be able to represent 
the interests of the community in 
matters that the Parish Council 
addresses.

Abid Anwar
I have been a local resident of 
Bradville since December 2014, 
before moving to Bradville I lived in 
Wolverton for fourteen years. I am 
a trained Advocate from the High 
Court in Pakistan and achieved a 
Master of Law from Bedfordshire 
University.

Being a Parish Councillor my aim is 
to use my qualifications, experience 
and passion to be an effective 
advocate for the residents and to 
participate in all council activities.

WELCOME TO OUR NEW PARISH COUNCILLORS

As stated elsewhere in this quarter’s magazine we 
hold an annual Meet The Councillors Meeting at 
which parishioners can propose items for the Parish 
Council to address in the oncoming year. 

For the next four years of this Council we have 
prepared a Four-Year Plan considering the potential 
change in services provided by Milton Keynes 
Council, the demographic changes in our population 
and structuring our control of the activities of the 
Parish Council for beyond 2023. Notwithstanding this 
Plan, parishioners can make requests for the Parish 
Council to consider other matters at the Meet the 
Councillors Meetings.

In the Plan we aim to address the following:-

1.	 Better demographic representation. (More 
Councillors per 1000 of the population).

2.	 To improve efficiency and related cost saving in 
the administration of the parish office. (Achieve 
quality mark status).

3.	 To provide fiscal long-term stability. (Funding 
to enable continued expansion of infrastructure 
maintenance).

4.	 To have a process of continuous interaction with 
parishioners. ( Events, community bus, Wi-Fi, 
e-newsletter, recognition of the population ages 
and so on).

5.	 To adopt and enhance devolved services from 
Milton Keynes Council (as and when offered).

6.	 To add services which benefit the parish 
community. (Take on those items we see will 
benefit greater input than that provided by Milton 
Keynes Council, provide a community bus etc.).

7.	 Speeding/Parking/Crime reduction. (To reduce 
offences in these issues significantly).

8.	 To introduce a sustainability policy for the parish. 
(Recycling bins, electric charging points) by 
working closer with adjoining parishes to reduce 
costs.

The full draft plan is available on the Parish 
Website. www.stantonbury-pc-org.uk

STANTONBURY PARISH COUNCIL FOUR-YEAR PLAN
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WOULD YOU LIKE TO 
ADVERTISE IN OUR PARISH 

NEWSLETTER?
 

Full Page A4        200x287mm	 =  £130

Half page             200x144mm	 =  £65

Quarter page     100x97mm	 =  £33

Please email:
info@stantonburyparishcouncil.org.uk
or  Tel: 01908 227201

teA & chat
Afternoon

MONDAYS 2-4PM
at Bradville Hall Community Centre

Contact bradvillehall@live.co.uk

TABLE 1     Speed indicator results – peak time results

Please see below latest data collected from our TSID device which is placed in various 

locations around our parish for a month at a time (2 weeks facing in each direction)

TABLE 2     Number of vehicles driving at over 30 mph per day (over the whole month)

 Speed Limit 30 MPH Hadrians Drive, Bancroft Bishopstone, Bradville Ashfield, Stantonbury

Number of violations of monitoring at peak times

Time

8:00 - 10:00 83 59 14

16:00 - 17:00 43 45 36

18:00 - 23:00 35 45 44

Total 161 149 94

Max Speed recorded 45 50 50

Average speed MPH 15 20 20

Number of 
vehicles 
tracked

Count of vehicles Over speed limit by day

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday Total

11604 Hadrians Drive, Bancroft 41 35 46 57 34 19 14 246

9540 Bishopstone, Bradville 42 39 51 38 48 28 12 258

5670 Ashfield, Stantonbury 20 27 25 27 32 22 13 166

LATEST DATA FROM OUR TEMPORARY 
SPEED INDICATOR DEVICE (TSID)
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OUR PARISH COUNCIL

Stantonbury was built on the 
premise of a better quality of life 
and in its early days there was a 
five-year waiting list to move into 
the area. Many of our parishioners 
can remember a gentler pace of life 
and the Parish Council comprised a 
few like-minded people meeting at 
the Campus. 
 
Today we live in a world driven by 
technology and heightened social 
awareness. With this technological 
progress a greater “press of life” 
has evolved, fuelled by a culture of 
electronic social interaction and 
instantaneous communication. 
Demands on individuals are far 
greater now than ever before and 
increase almost daily with the rapid 
pace at which technology evolves.

A Parish Council may therefore 
appear outmoded in this modern 
society compared to the daily issues 
broadcast so rapidly. The Parish 
Council is the first level of local 
government enshrined in legislation 
set down by Parliament in 1957 and 
1972. Not many parishioners can say 
what a Parish Council does and we 
are often confused with the role of 
the Borough Council. A great many 
just see it as an additional cost of no 
benefit.

However, being the first level, 
and therefore the closest body of 
government representation in touch 
with the population, we try to make 
sure, as parishioners ourselves, our 
voices are heard at higher levels.  We 

are independent and do not have 
political allegiance to any party. 
We are here to listen to your 
comments and act wherever possible. 
Annually at the Meet the  Councillors 
Meeting the parishioners have 
the right to tell the Council which 
three things they would like to be 
addressed in the oncoming year.

This year’s targets being considered 
are:-
1. �Request by parishioners to provide 

high visibility vests to the Parish 
Guardians.

2. �Requested by the Police to provide, 
if possible, a mobile screen for 
graffiti artists. 

3. �To consider funding to promote 
the parish in the Britain in Bloom 
competition.

The following is an extract from 
a full list of Parish Council duties 
within the parish, showing what we 
can provide. What has been omitted 
is being provided by Milton Keynes 
Council or not at all:-

· Allotments

· �By-laws – the power to make 
by-laws concerning: baths and 
washhouses (swimming pools), 
cycle paths, mortuaries and 
pleasure grounds

· Entertainment and the Arts

· Footpaths

· �General Spending – parish 
councils can spend a limited 
amount of money on anything 
they deem of benefit to the 

community that is not covered by 
the other specific responsibilities 
described in this list

· �Legal proceedings – power to 
prosecute and defend any legal 
proceedings in the interests of 
the community, power to take 
part in any public enquiry

· �Litter - provision of litter-bins 
and support for any anti-litter 
campaigns

· �Planning – parish councils may 
be notified of any planning 
applications for the area

· �Rights of Way – footpath and 
bridleway maintenance

· Seats (public)

· �Signs – danger signs, place names 
and bus stops signs

· Traffic calming

· �Grants to community-based 
groups

In addition to the above we are also 
providing maintenance of certain 
aspects of the green spaces and 
footpaths in preparation of the end of 
the Serco contract at which time we 
will apply to take over all the parish 
landscape maintenance. 

Cllr Graham Davison 
Chairman of Stantonbury Parish 
Council

May 2019
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LETTERS TO THE PARISH COUNCIL

STANTONBURY PARISH COUNCIL GRANTS

PLEASE SEND YOUR LETTERS TO:
Stantonbury Parish Council
Parish Office, 126 Kingsfold

Bradville, Milton Keynes
MK13 7DX
or email  

info@stantonburyparish 
council.org.uk

Now that the Parish Council is back to full strength 

we want to make sure that you the parishioners 

are happy with what we are doing on your behalf.  

We would like to give you the opportunity to let us 

know along with fellow parishioners just what you 

would like to happen to make Stantonbury Parish 

the best in Milton Keynes.  

All you have to do is write to us at the parish office. 

We will print your letter in the next edition of the 

parish magazine along with our response, a copy  

of which will be sent directly to you.

 

We look forward to hearing from you soon.

The Council recently awarded a Parish Grant to Wood End School and Stephenson 
Academy.  Please see below responses received from the schools. 

‘The grant has meant that we have been able to purchase essential items for our new Pre-School 
to support with the opening.  School resources and budgets are extremely tight and being a small 
school, we feel this even more.  Having our own Pre-School will mean we can support families for 
longer, we can make transition into school smoother and we hope to be able to retain families for 
longer, increasing our numbers and hopefully keeping our school viable. Any visits to school and 
pre-school are always welcome. Thank you for your support’.

Head Teacher
Wood End Infant & Pre-school

‘A feature wall was installed and painted by graffiti artist Niel.  The wall is about 12ft tall and 
15ft wide.  The students decided that they would like a calming sea view to look at in their newly 
transformed therapeutic garden.  The project will soon be finished and it will be a lovely and 
relaxing space for the students to work and reflect’.

Head Teacher
Stephenson Academy
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Feel free to dress in the era of your choice.

BBQ food and drinks available to buy at the club.

www.stantonbury-pc.org.uk

Bring a picnic!
(no BBQ’s)

Roman Park Residents Club

Bancroft Park

SATURDAY 6TH JULY ,6PM - PM

Picnic
in the park

Live music 60’s, 70’s and 80’s

Save the Date!
SPC EVENTS

FREE

EVENT
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Feel free to dress in the era of your choice.

BBQ food and drinks available to buy at the club.

www.stantonbury-pc.org.uk

Bring a picnic!
(no BBQ’s)

Roman Park Residents Club

Bancroft Park

SATURDAY 6TH JULY ,6PM - PM

Picnic
in the park

Live music 60’s, 70’s and 80’s

Save the Date!
SPC EVENTS

Summer 
Seaside Trip
Wednesday 14th August 2019 

to Great Yarmouth

Price:  £10.00 per person for residents (incl. children)

£12.50 per person for non-residents

Tickets go on sale from 10.00am 

Tuesday 2nd July 2019
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Summer 2019

CHILDRENS’ EVENT

Funded and organised by Stantonbury Parish Council

Basketball and 

Tennis Skills

FREE EVENT
Bradville Hall Community Centre, Mercers Drive, Bradville

(with 2 coaches) on the following dates:

Wednesday 7th August 2019 from 1.00pm to 3.00 pm

Monday 12th August 2019 from 1.00pm to 3.00pm

Wednesday 21st August 2019 from 1.00pm to 3.00pm

Children aged 5 to 7 years 1.00pm to 2.00pm

Children aged 8 to 14 years 2.00pm to 3.00pm

FREE EVENT
Cawarden Park, Stantonbury

 
(with 2 football coaches) on the following dates:

Tuesday 6th Aug 2019 from  1.00 – 3.30pm

Tuesday 23rd July 2019 from  1.00 – 3.30pm

Tuesday 13th Aug 2019 from 1.00 – 3.30pm
Tuesday 20th Aug 2019 from 1.00 – 3.30pm

Children aged 5 years and under 1.00pm – 1.30pmChildren aged 6 upwards 1.30pm – 3.30pm

Summer 2019
CHILDRENS’ EVENTFunded and organised by Stantonbury Parish Council

Football in the park
Save the Date!

SPC EVENTS

Christmas Market Trip
Friday 6th December 2019 – Stratford-Upon-Avon

 Price - £10.00 per person for residents £12.50 for non-residents.  

Further details will be advertised in our next Newsletter.

Tickets go on sale at 10.00am Tuesday 22nd October 2019
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SPC EVENTS

Hello, I am Lesley one of your four 
Police Community Support Officers 
that cover the parish of Stantonbury.

Our job as PSCOs is to help you with 
any neighbourhood issues that you 

may have that are concerning you. We 
will try our best to solve the issue for 
you ourselves or by working alongside 
other agencies such as Milton Keynes 
Council.

Our area is fairly large which covers 
Bradwell Common, Bradwell Village, 
Rooksley, Heelands and this Parish. 

Our aim is to be seen on the streets 
and be approachable for you to stop 
and chat with us.  We have recently 
started, at the Parish Office, a morning 
or afternoon session every 4 weeks for 
a ‘Have your Say’ where you can pop 
in have a chat with us about anything 
which you feel you want to make 
us aware of, need some guidance 

about, or just to come in and meet us 
for a friendly chat. Refreshments are 
included!  

We look forward to seeing you – no 
appointment is necessary.

Our next drop in sessions at 
Stantonbury Parish Office (126 
Kingsfold, Bradville, MK13 7DX) will 
be on the following dates:

Friday 5th July 10.00am – 12.00noon

Friday 2nd August 1.00pm – 3.00pm

Please see Stantonbury Parish website 
and Facebook for further details.

Our Parish Guardians have been 
really busy over the past few  
months litter picking in various 
areas of the parish.  

Lee our Ranger made sure they were 

rewarded with hot cups of tea and 

biscuits! We now have approximately 30 

Parish Guardians signed up to Stantonbury 

Parish Council.

Thank you to all those who took part in the 

litter picking events, which covered parts 

of Bradville, parts of Stantonbury, Blue 

Bridge, Bancroft and Bancroft Park. We will 

be tackling Oakridge Park in the coming 

weeks.

We shall be carrying out more litter 

picking in the future months so please 

keep an eye on Facebook and our website, 

or call the office on 01908 227201 to 

find out when these will be taking place.  

Volunteers are really welcome. 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN BECOMING A PARISH GUARDIAN?

PARISH GUARDIANS 

WHAT/WHO ARE PARISH 
GUARDIANS?

HOW DO WE DO THIS?

Parish Guardians 
are residents in 
our community 

who care, who get 
involved and make 
our environment 

better.

Stantonbury Parish Council and the Parish Ranger will be having regular ‘get togethers’ for tea and cakes.
Further details will be posted on our notice boards and the parish website.

{ { {{
By reporting 

issues they spot 
whilst out in the 

Parish. Some 
examples are dog 

fouling, faulty 
street lights, 

landscaping etc.

We need Guardians 
to get involved 

with community 
events. Help us 
find solutions to 

problems you 
encounter and 

how we can 
improve our 
community.

If you are interested, 
please contact the 
Stantonbury Parish 

Office via email:  
info@stantonbury

parishcouncil.org.uk
or phone  

01908 227 201
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The last three months of this year have been a very 
busy time for me. The recent litter picks around the 
parish yielded lots of sacks of rubbish and at one 
stage the three doors on the van were at bursting 
point.  

My thanks to those Parish 
Guardians who have 
helped me over the last 
few months.  More litter 
picks will be taking place 
soon. Fly-tipping around 
the estates remains a 
big issue, which we have 
mentioned elsewhere in 
the Newsletter. 

New Skate Park Adventure Playground (see p.13)
MKC have cleared the way for the lorries to access the 
park situated in Stantonbury. MKC have removed the 
redway bollards near to the bus stop on Spencer and have 
opened the area to the right of the park and removed a 
soil mound within the park in preparation for the work 
to start. Bendcrete have also asked for the trees along 
the redway to be lifted in order for the lorries and plant 
equipment to travel safely along and not cause damage to 
other vehicles or trees.

Pocket Play Parks
The Ranger has been working closely with MKC and they 
have been looking at which of our play park equipment 
needs attention. The plan is for MKC to make safe and 
repair damaged play equipment and to remove any 
dangerous equipment. This is an ongoing project and 
once MKC inform us which parks are going to receive 
attention, we can then ask our Parish Guardians, who 
have kindly agreed to help tidy the area and give the 
equipment a fresh coat of paint. 

Allotments 
The wall of tyres that contain the wood chippings at 
the allotments have been overhauled and cleaned up. 
The tyres have all been filled with soil as requested.  
Two allotment tenants helped our Ranger to clear and 
restack the tyres. 

Things you can do to help the parish in 2019
Household rubbish should be placed on the front 
boundary of your property.  The refuse collection team 
will collect from this point.  Please put your rubbish  
out after 5pm the day before or before 7am on the day 
of collection. If you have bulky waste, sofas, fridges, 
beds and any other large items that you cannot take to 
the local recycling centres please report it to Milton 
Keynes Council for them to collect by going on line: 
https://mycouncil.milton-keynes.gov.uk  

Or what about asking your neighbours or friends if 
they wouldn’t mind helping you take large items to the 
tips? You could join the litter picking group Action 4 
Our Communities or contact the office to carry out a 
couple of hours litter picking around where you live 
with Stantonbury Parish Council. Contact us if you 
have a group of neighbours/friends that would like to 
get out and do something about the litter.

We can supply litter picker tools and bags so please 
contact Stantonbury Parish Office to arrange on 
01908 227201. We want to work for you and with you, 
to improve the areas where you live. 

Help keep footpaths open by trimming back your 
hedges where pedestrians walk, placing the cuttings 
in the green wheelie bin. If you don’t have one, they 
can be ordered from MK Council’s website and will be 
delivered to you for free.

Place all used glass bottles and jars in your recycling 
blue box. Again if you don’t have one these can be 
ordered from the MK Council website and will be 
delivered to you for free.

These are a few examples of how, you as residents, can 
help to improve the areas where we all live. 

If you have any suggestions for improvements then 
please contact us on: 01908 227 201 or email:  
info@stantonburyparishcouncil.org.uk 

PARISH RANGER UPDATE 
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My Name is David Barnes and I 
have just taken on the role as 
the Environmental Enforcement 
Officer for Stantonbury Parish 
Council.

I’ve previously worked for Milton Keynes Council within 
the Safer Communities Unit, as a Safer Communities 
Warden. Since leaving Milton Keynes Council I have been 
working in my role as Environmental Enforcement Officer 
for local parishes. 
My role in the parish is to address the issues of: 

• Fly Tipping
Regular patrol fly tipping hotspots to deter and catch 
offenders

• Dog Fouling 
To educate/bring awareness about dog fouling issues 
within the parish area

• Waste Issues
To encourage residents to recycle correctly and deal with 
any issues relating to household waste 

• Littering
To encourage residents not to litter 

With all of the above activities I do have the powers to 
prosecute offenders. The ultimate aim of my role is to 
encourage residents to love where they live and to create 
a cleaner environment for us all. Please do come and say 
hello to me while I’m out and about.

ENVIRONMENTAL ENFORCEMENT OFFICER

NEW SKATE PARK

ARE YOU INTERESTED 
IN POETRY?
If so come along to our monthly poetry 
gathering at The Little Bookshop
2A St Leger Drive 
Great Linford Local Centre 
Milton Keynes

The meetings will be held  
on every second  
Thursday of the month. 
Bring a poem you have  
written or a poem that appeals  
to you or just come along  
and listen.

Enquiries to 
janetwarren541@gmail.com

Stantonbury Parish Council, in partnership 
with Milton Keynes Council, are pleased to 
announce that the old skate park situated in 
the adventure playground (behind Wood End 
School, Stantonbury) is currently being replaced 
with new skate park equipment.  This will consist 
of a variety of ramp heights which have been 
incorporated so that beginners have lower ramps 
to develop their skills before progressing to the 
higher ones. This exciting new park is due to 
open at the end of June and we will keep you 
posted on our website and Facebook.

The lucky winner of our 
Neighbourhood Plan 

Competition is:

Jacqueline Pritchard 

of Bradville



STANTONBURY PARISH NEWS14

On a very sunny day on Saturday 23rd February 2019 

SPC were pleased to officially open the new play area in 

Bancroft Park. Mayor Martin Petchey opened the park 

which was attended by lots of residents from around the 

parish.

We were very pleased to see a good number 

of children at our free event during the Easter 

holidays. Don’t forget we will be running these 

coaching sessions again in July/August (see this 

newsletter for details).

OFFICIAL OPENING OF 
BANCROFT PLAY PARK

FOOTBALL IN  
THE PARK

MK MOLES

For further information  
please call: 

Pam: 01908 317751
M: 07790 785675
E: pamcav1@msn.com

MK Moles is a bowls club for visually impaired adults.

They play every Tuesday morning during the summer 

at Bradwell Bowls Club and in the winter at Bletchley 

Leisure Centre.

The club has been in existence for over 25 years and 

gives an opportunity to participate and enjoy a sport 

that is both active and social.

Like all bowls clubs we have a full fixture list against 

sighted and visually impaired clubs which are mostly in 

Milton Keynes but occasionally further afield.  We don’t 

always win but do enjoy the camaraderie and making 

new friends during the games.

If you know of anyone who might be interested in 

giving it a try please pass on our message and if you 

could spare the time, we also need helpers and drivers.

Sunday 30th June

Sunday 28th July

Sunday 25th August

Saturday 14th* & Sunday 15th*September
*Heritage Open Days

Sunday 29th September

Sunday 27th October

The mill is open on all the above listed dates from 
13:30 to 16:30. Entry is free to all, although a 
donation is welcome. A demonstration of milling 
will take place from 14:00 to 15:00 approximate-
ly on each day. A limited sample of whole grain 
flour is available for a small donation.

BRADWELL WINDMILL  
OPENING TIMES 2019
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  Bancroft Park Pétanque Club 

 
th 

–  
Interested in playing boule? 

Where? 
Bancroft Park, near the Roman villa site and the Roman Park Residents Club, 

Constantine Way, MK13 0RA.  Look for the flags! 
  

Who can play? 
Anyone!  No experience required, just turn up.  We can even lend you some 

boule.  Free coaching available. 
 

Find out more: 
Contact: bancroftparkpetanqueclub@gmail.com 

 

Bancroft Park Pétanque Club 
 

 

Saturday July 6

14.00 17.00

OPEN DAY

IDEAL  
FOR  

CHILDREN
OVER 7 YRS  

OF AGE

FREE

BRADWELL WINDMILL  
OPENING TIMES 2019
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ENTRY FORM
                                                                           

PLEASE COMPLETE CLASSES ENTERED OPPOSITE FIRST

NAME……………………………………....................……....         TOTAL NO OF CLASSES ENTERED..............

ADDRESS………………………………..............................         TOTAL REMITTANCE ENCLOSED…………..                                
                              		        			             (40p PER CLASS)

TELEPHONE NO:………….................…………………..

All entries/exhibits can only be accepted in the Hall on the day between 10.00am - 11.30am
Extra application forms will also be available 

Hall Doors open from 2.00pm - 4.00pm for general public come and have a look and join us 
for homemade cakes and refreshments

PLEASE NOTE:

IF YOU WANT YOUR ENTRY ITEMS TO BE RETURNED TO YOU AND NOT AUCTIONED 

         PLEASE TICK HERE  AND ARRANGE TO COLLECT THEM BEFORE 3 PM. 

Any queries please contact DAVID OUTRAM
TEL:  07905 175506  OR  EMAIL: david2377@btinternet.com

This show is open to ALL Stantonbury Parish Residents. and their families. Have you grown, 
made crafted or baked something you can exhibit, please come along and show it off.

SATURDAY 7TH SEPTEMBER 2019

Organised by the Bradville Allotment Tenants and held at:

BRADVILLE HALL COMMUNITY CENTRE, MERCERS DRIVE, BRADVILLE

HARVEST & CRAFT SHOW 

CHEQUES MADE PAYABLE TO: 
BRADVILLE ALLOTMENT TENANTS
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Section 
1 -A 

Vegetables 
grown underground 

Tick 
Box 

40p per 
item 

1 4 Garlic   
2 6 Shallots   
3 4 White Potatoes 

 of equal size 
  

4 4 Red Potatoes  
of equal size 

  

5 4 Onions   
6 4 Carrots with 2” tops   

    
Section 

1 -B 
Vegetables 

grown above ground 
Tick 
Box 

40p per 
item 

1 6 Runner Beans   
2 6 French Beans   
3 3 Sweetcorn   
4 3 Courgettes   
5 1 Marrow   
6 1 Squash   
7 1 Cabbage   
8 1 Cauliflower   
9 1 Broccoli   

    
Section 

1-C 
Novelty Class Tick 

Box 
40p per 

item 
1 Funniest Vegetable   
2 Longest Runner Bean   
3 Largest Onion   
4 Largest Marrow   
5 Largest Pumpkin   
    

Section 
1-D 

Salad Tick 
Box 

40p per 
item 

1 3 Beetroots with 2” top   
2 6  Radish   
3 1 Lettuce   
4 4 Tomatoes Red   
5 4 Tomatoes Cherry   
6 6 Spring Onions   
7 1 Cucumber   
8 1 Pepper   
9 3 Chillies   
    

Section 
1-E  

Fruit Tick 
Box 

40p per 
item 

1 3 Apples   
2 3 Plums   
3 3 Pears   
4 5 Other Soft Fruit   
    

Section 
1-F 

Flowers Tick 
Box 

40p per 
item 

1 Floral Arrangement  - 
Theme: World of Bees 

  

2 Any homegrown potted 
plant. 

  

Section 
2-G 

Home Baking Tick 
Box 

40p per 
item 

1 1 Large Fruit Cake   
2 1 Large Victoria Sponge 

Cake 
  

3 4 Scones   
    
Section 

2-H 
Homemade  

Jams & Pickles 
Tick 
Box 

40p per 
item 

1 1 Jar Any Fruit Jam   
2 1 Jar of Pickle or Chutney   

    
Section 

2-I 
Homemade  

Wines & Beverages 
Tick 
Box 

40p per 
item 

1 1 bottle of homemade 
alcoholic drink 

  

2 1 bottle of homemade 
non alcoholic drink 

  

    
Section 

3-J 
Card Making Tick 

Box 
40p per 

item 
1 Best any occasion card 

Theme: World of Bees 
  

    
Section 

3-K 
Handicraft Items Tick 

Box 
40p per 

item 
1 Best knitted item   
2 Best crocheted item   
3 Best X stitch or tapestry   
4 Best hand or machine 

sewn item 
  

5 Best woodcraft item   
    
Section 

4-L 
Children’s Section 

(under 12 years old) 
Tick 
Box 

40p per 
item 

1 
 

Make a Bee related 
object. i.e. a bee, hive,  
hanging mobile, etc. 

  

2 
 

Draw a picture 
Theme: World of Bees 

  

    
Section 

5-M 
Drawing & Painting Tick 

Box 
40p per 

item 
1 Adult drawing/painting 

Theme: World of Bees 
  

    
Section 

5-N 
Photography Tick 

Box 
40p per 

item 
1 
 

Best Photograph 
Theme: World of Bees 

  

    

GRAND TOTAL 
 

  

    
PLEASE COMPLETE DETAILS ON FRONT PAGE 
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CCTV is a vital and incredibly useful tool for us when 
tackling crime and catching offenders. If you have any CCTV 
cameras, Ring video doorbells or any other security image 
capturing equipment and are happy to assist your local 
Neighbourhood team then please let us know by emailing 
us the following details to our inbox at MKNorthCluster@
thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk:

• Name and address
• Contact number
• �Details of your CCTV/Ring doorbell equipment (make, 

model, how long recordings are saved for etc.)

We are looking to collate a list of any CCTV on our area 
which will be readily available to us should the need arise to 
view any footage relating to crime or incidents. Don’t forget, 
if you are signed up to the TV Alert scheme then you should 
have the option to select whether you have any CCTV!

Thank you in advance for your help,
The Bradwell & Stantonbury Neighbourhood  
Policing Team

Do you  
live in the  
Bradwell & 
Stantonbury Parish 
and have CCTV at 
your address? 

If so we would like 
to know!

With the arrival of the lighter nights we seem to have an 
arrival of more dog fouling on our streets. 

There are a number of’ ‘Dog Poo’ bins within all our 
communities so please folks ‘Scoop your Poop’ and bin it. 
Information on the location of the ‘Poo Bins’ can be obtained 
from Stantonbury Parish Council.

We will be out and about this summer with our ‘Road Show’ 
so keep an eye out for us and do pop over and have a chat.

We would like to know what you think is needed in your 
community to make a difference so why not pop along 
to one of our meetings which are held in Bradville Hall, 
Community Centre, Mercers Drive, Bradville, MK13 7AY
every 2nd Thursday of the month from 7.00pm.

For more information on our activities contact us on:- 
action-4@outlook.com or find us on Facebook.

Windsor Town Trip

The recent coach trip to Windsor Town was 

thoroughly enjoyed by all. There was much 

excitement in Windsor with the arrival of 

the new Royal baby and one of the coach 

trip members was interviewed by the TV 

crew and appeared on national television in 

the evening!

Contact us via 

Email: action-4@outlook.com        

Tel: 01908 316 938

Bancroft, Bancroft Park, Blue Bridge, 
Bradville, Oakridge Park & Stantonbury



SUMMER 2019 19

Big thank you to everyone who have shown 
support for our Bulb Bombing.

Many of you have enjoyed seeing the mass of daffodils 
that we planted on the Mercers Drive Mount. With so 
much doom and gloom about the carpet of yellow has 
cheered us all up.

The residents of Woodstock & Minstrel Court have 
also been delighted to see the spring bulbs popping 
up which we planted with the help of the Stephenson 
Academy on Stantonbury. 

The first of our Street Name Flower Troughs are in 
full bloom and can be seen nestling under the street 
signs for Kingsfold, Cleveland, Vauxhall, Abbey Way, 
Wallingford, Bradwell Road and Mathieson Road. More 
have been requested by residents who are keen to help 
look after them. These will be installed on Mercers 
Drive, Bradwell Road, Naseby Court, Stanton Avenue 
and Harrowden (once they get the street sign put 
back). These are just a few on the list. The interest in 
these has been overwhelming and we have residents 
on Oakridge Park, Bancroft and Stantonbury ready and 
willing to join in. We now have some funding and will 
be ready to Bring on the Blooming.

If you think you would like a trough on a street  
sign near you and are able to help with a bit 
of watering then please contact us via email 
barbarawright007@hotmail.co.uk  

BRADVILLE BLOOMERS ARE BLOOMING AMAZING! 

BRADVILLE ALLOTMENTS
OPEN DAY" "

116 -118 Bradwell Road, Bradville, Milton Keynes, MK13 7DH

Saturday 17th August 

1pm – 4pm

 RAFFLE
TOMBOLA REFRESHMENTS

CHILDREN’S 
CRAFTS AND SEED 

SOWING STALL ALSO LOTS
MORE



Christ Church Community Centre 

Stantonbury Campus  

Everyone is very welcome to join us 

at our activities 

Coffee and Cake 
This takes place every third Saturday morning 

 from 9.30am to 11.30am 
It gives you a chance to enjoy fresh coffee, delicious cake and to sit 

and chat. There are lots of activities for the children who enjoy 
themselves whilst you take a rest. 

If you feel like some stress-free space to reflect, relax or find some 
peace, we provide that too. 

Future Dates 2019 

  July 20th , August 17th , September 21st , October 19th 

Contact Patricia 07786143900 

Under Fives Group 
Meets Thursday mornings in Term Time 

9.30am to 11.30am  
A chance for parents and carers to meet and talk together 

Fun activities for the children and story time. There is a small 
charge of £1 per child 

Contact details:  07762057370 or 01908 322476 

For information about Sensory Café 
 for children with special needs  
phone Patricia on 07786143900


